
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 28th September 2009 at 7.30p.m in Chorley village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, J Davies, R Griffiths, I Swain.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

00.
Parishioner’s time:

None present.

01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs D Walsh (Holiday), A Parsons (Holiday), D Newsham (meeting rep. PC), M Shineton (meeting rep. PC), S Home (family commitment).  Apologies accepted.

02.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest in item 9b as co-ordinator of the Parish Watch.

Cllr Davies declared a personal interest in item 6 Lower Chorley Farm footpath diversion as a client of the applicant (horse kept at Equestrian Centre).

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest in item 4 (Chorley Houses) as a member of SRHA.

Cllr Swain declared a personal interest which led to prejudicial in item 6 Lower Chorley Farm footpath diversion as he is personally affected by diversion.

03.
To confirm the minutes of meeting held on 24th August, 2009:

An amendment was requested to page 579 where it should read Cllr ‘Parsons’ and not ‘Parton’ on item 7b. All agreed to this amendment and the minutes were RESOLVED to be a true record.

04.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report: 

Chorley Houses:

It is nice to see that at last the houses at The Meers, Chorley are being lived in. Cllr Abbiss confirmed that one tenant had backed out 2 days before the keys were due to be handed over but the proposal is to transfer a tenant from Kinlet who is in a 2 bedroom house and needs a third bedroom into this house and a tenant who was interviewed for a 2 bedroom at Chorley would be offered the one at Kinlet.

The ‘official opening’ of this site is to be Wednesday 28th October at 12 noon followed by refreshments at The Duck Inn.

Chairman confirmed that he had been and knocked at 2 doors prior to the meeting and the tenants commented how pleased they were to be in.
Walton Bank hedge:

Chairman, Shrops. Cllr Madge Shineton and I met with Graham Downes to look at the problem with this hedge and although he has plans we have been asked to ‘keep these quiet’ until the proposals have been investigated further.

Glebe Drive:

The sign has been ordered and will be erected by SC as soon as it is ready. With regards to the parking one resident contacted me following the item in the newsletter and asked where they could park as they were aware that they should not be parking in these new spaces. I explained that there were spaces available opposite no 13 and down the end of the drive at the back of 19.  They have since moved their vehicles.  

Concern was expressed to me that the majority of the vehicles parking there during the day are staff from the school or playgroup and felt that if residents can’t park there then they should be told as well.  I explained what the idea of the car park was and agreed to discuss this at the meeting tonight.

There are at times vehicles parking in the BUS STOP despite it being marked out.

After discussions regarding this problem it was RESOLVED that Cllr Abbiss would mention this at the school and Cllr Davies at playgroup.  

30mph speed limit sign:

I had a request from Mark Dayus for the 30mph sign on the Harcourt road to be moved 5 yards up or down the road from its present position as when they come out of their farm entrance with a trailer on the back of a tractor the sign is likely to be damaged.

I discussed this with Madge and I have emailed Alice Dilly at SC requesting this.  A reply is still awaited.

I have now been asked when Chorley is likely to get a speed limit. Do you think this should now be looked into as the 6 new houses have now been completed?

After discussions it was RESOLVED that the Clerk writes and asks SC to look into the possibility of a scheme being drawn up for Chorley.

Severn Centre ‘get together’:

This was attended by Cllrs S Home, B Hamilton-Russell and Clerk and Madge Shineton (trustee). This was an interesting and informative meeting where we were shown around the facilities.

Chairman pointed out that at the meeting advertising the facilities available at the centre was discussed and had sent out an email to Councillors as he felt that information should be printed as a flyer and sent out with the newsletters (costs being met by the Severn Centre) and not putting extra work on the Clerk.  Clerk pointed out that she understood that all that was required was a paragraph  pointing out the facilities available which she could ‘cut and paste’ from an email and was less work than counting out flyers.
Cllr Abbiss had queried with the Clerk, prior to the meeting, if the Council had received request for funding from Crucial Crew.  Clerk confirmed that no letter had been received for funding the only letter normally received being for a contribution per pupil which she passes onto the Charity Trustees. Cllr Abbiss explained the scheme and confirmed that it costs £17,000 to run this for a week. It was suggested that the LJC could be approached for support.  Cllr Abbiss will speak to the organisers about this.
Clerk had been informed that there appears to be a lot of dog fouling round the Harcourt Road and it was suggested that a ‘dog waste bin’ should be requested.  After discussions it was agreed to write to SC and ask if 2 could be provided and then the sites to put these would be decided at a later date. Cllr Davies thinks that the one by the recycling bins has been removed.

Clerk pointed out that the newsletter delivery rounds would have to be looked at as Madge has once again delivered all of Bagginswood. This would be dealt with before the next newsletter was due in January.

05.
Planning applications:

a) Removal of agricultural occupancy condition on planning permission 69/12510 – The Firs, Billingsley Road, Chorley.

After discussions it was RESOLVED to send in the previous comments objecting to the removal of this condition.

b) No others received.

06.
Correspondence:

For reply:

Hope House Children’s Hospice Christmas Raffle/cards received.
SC – Meeting 7th October 2009 7pm Guildhall, Shrewsbury re: electoral fees. After discussions it was agreed to write back and point out that whilst it is recognised that there has to be a cost to democracy it should be relevant and proportionate to parishes.

SC – Members Code of Conduct meeting/forms.  Clerk confirmed that the date was Thursday 5th November and urged all Councillors to attend this important session.  Cllr Griffiths pointed out that she had already attended a similar session which explains the Code very clearly. Cllrs Davies, Newsham, Griffiths, Shineton, Hamilton-Russell and Clerk have all agreed to attend so far.

SC – Proposed diversion – FP6 (part) Lower Chorley Farm, Chorley:
Cllr Swain declared a personal interest (property adjoins proposed diversion) and Cllr Davies declared a personal interest as a client of the equestrian centre.

Cllr Swain  addressed the meeting in the same manner as a member of the pubic and explained his concerns about the diversion of this footpath and that of his neighbour and then decided that his interest was prejudicial and so left the room (8.20pm)whilst a decision was made by the Council.

Councillors present RESOLVED to stand by previous comments and support the proposals to divert the footpath to come out further along Bakehouse Lane.
Cllr Swain came back into the room (8.25pm).
Local Works Sustainable Communities Act – noted.
For information:
South Shropshire Housing Group annual report

New definitive map

Timberline brochure

Viking Direct brochures

Glasdon Brochures

Lexis Nexis brochure

Beacon Hill Landscapes re: Highways Maintenance Scheme

Bank statement

SALC – various items

Wicksteed Leisure - school playground equipment Risk Assessment/Inspection report – Clerk 
SLCC AGM – October 24th – Daventry – noted.
Clerks and Councils Direct magazine – noted.
Updated at meeting:
DSG Retail – reply re: VAT reduction query on PC World insurance for laptop – noted and would be put on file for internal audit to see.

Receipt from fbc Manby Bowdler re: Glebe Drive Solicitors fees – noted.

Public Works Loan Board – repayment due 8th October 2009 – noted.

BT re: adoption of red telephone box in Stottesdon. This letter had been sent to the Chairman who had talked to Sandra Jefferies at The Fighting Cocks who would be interested in taking this box on. There had only been 6 calls made from there in 12 months therefore BT is no longer prepared to offer this facility.  The PC can buy this for £1 but will then have to maintain and insure it. After discussions it was RESOLVED to leave this until the next meeting to see if Sandra wants to make use of it. Comments have to be sent to BT by early December.

Bridgnorth District Community Transport Group – Saturday bus – this has been well used since being started 3 weeks ago.

Chairman read a letter from Cleobury Country requesting donation of £250 towards getting the Countryside Explorer bus up and running again for next year.  After discussions it was RESOLVED to send in a letter stating ‘agreed in principal to donate £250’ – this would then have to be included in the November precept.

CAB Shropshire – Annual report and donation request – noted and will be kept on file.

SC – Maintaining High Quality Education Provision – Managing the Local Context

Wicksteed leisure Account – deal with under finance.

SLCC – Discount offers – noted.

Komplay brochure.

Mazaars – External Audit received back today – no problems just a comment to round the figures up/down to show on sheet.

07.
Community Council of Shropshire – ACRE Collaboration Benefits – cluster support:
Clerk had circulated this to all Councillors and it was felt that this was more for Village Hall Committee – Clerk will fill in and return.

08.
NALC – Parish Partnership model of effective community anchor:
Noted as received – no comments.
Core Strategy Policy Directions – no comments.

09.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

Signpost at Baytree – arm due to fall off (looks as if it has been hit by a vehicle).

Cllr Davies gave an update on the playgroup, for information.  The playgroup is over subscribed and a meeting is due to be held to look at the possibility of opening on a Monday as well. There is to be a Treasurer’s meeting on 10th October to look at funding and staffing.  It was RESOLVED to write in support of funding etc. if required.
Cllr Shineton asked Clerk to report that Graham Downes had looked at the wheelchair access outside the surgery and confirmed that this had not been done as per his instructions – this will be rectified and the ‘cross hatching’ will also be carried out as promised.

Clerk suggested that a notice board might be very useful at the bus shelter – this will be put on the next agenda.

b) Parish Watch:

There is a continuous spate of thefts in the area.  Marking of equipment was discussed. Chairman asked members to be vigilant and report anything suspicious.

c) Parish Plan update:

Report attached received from Cllr Newsham with additions from Cllr Abbiss.  Next meeting 17th November at The Fighting Cocks 7.30pm.

10.
Financial matters:
a) Outstanding payments:

Mrs F Morris – fees - £XX
G Morris – newsletter - £25

Wicksteed Leisure - £81.65

Willowdene – Lengthsman scheme – account not received.
Mazaars – external audit - £155.25 

Clerk asked if a new cheque for £15 could be written for SLCC POW module as the already approved was drawn on the old bank account.  All agreed.

It was RESOLVED to pay all cheques.

11.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss reported that at the meeting last week a speaker on ‘Affordable Housing’ had attended and gave an excellent presentation.
The possibility of ‘free training’ at Area meetings is to be discussed and the next meeting will be 24th November when the training could be in place for ‘Council as Employers’ or ‘Choice Base Letting’.

Cllr Abbiss reported on the Executive meeting and that SALC are in the process of restructuring. The fees may well have to be increased but it is felt that Councils do get value for money.

12.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

Clerk had given information throughout the meeting received from Cllr Shineton.

13.
Items for next meeting:

Cllr Abbiss commented that SWAG intends to put a bench in memory of Rev Bromley by the bus shelter – far enough away so as no one can climb on the roof off it! Thoughts of the wording for the plaque were invited.

Notice board

Telephone Box

14.
Date of next meeting:

26th October 2009

Cheques written;

Mrs F Morris - £xx

G Morris – 325

Wicksteed Leisure - £81.65

Mazaars -£155.25

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.45pm.

Signed: 





Date:

These minutes were approved at the 26th October 2009 meeting.
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